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We appreciate the support of our subscribers, 

sponsors, and community volunteers   

who make this Newsletter possible . 

 

 

The Glen Cove Community Association held another successful City Council Candidates Night Forum 

on September 26th.  Approximately 150 people came to hear all eleven candidates answer an array of 

questions ranging from economic development and code enforcement to crime prevention and status of 

negotiation of current police contract.. Questions were assigned randomly and each candidate answered 

two questions of two-minute each and one question of one-minute duration.  Each candidate had the   

opportunity for an introductory and closing statement.  
 

The candidates were also 

available to speak directly 

with the audience members   

during a short break as well 

as after the event.   
 

The election date is Tuesday, 

November 5th.  To obtain a 

ñVote By Mailò ballot, the 

completed application must 

be received by the election 

office by October 29th.   

The Polling Place for Glen 

Cove residents is Glen Cove      

Elementary School. 

The Community Forum event was recorded by Marc Garman of Vallejo Independent Bulletin. The video 

can be seen at:  http://www.youtube.com/user/IBVALLEJO#g/u.  
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Holidays and Safety of Pets  
 

The Holiday time of the year could also be a scary time.  The 

crowded malls, the frenzied shoppers, the crazy drivers, they 

all contribute to a risky few weeks.  And if thatôs not enough to 

rattle you, the rich food and drink will usually finish the job ï 

not only for you but also for your pet.  With a little planning, 

you can assure your pet will enjoy a safe and healthy Holiday 

season.   
 

Interestingly, most of the health risks our pets face during the 

Holiday season center on what they eat. In many households, 

the family dog often shares in the tasty, rich, high fat foods we 

all enjoy during the Holidays. Unfortunately, with a large 

amount of food that is much richer than their regular food, the 

pets can develop pancreatitis, which can be quite dangerous and possibly life threatening.  A rich or 

high fat meal is a common culprit among many different causes of pancreatitis in the dog. While the 

connection between high fat foods and pancreatitis in cats is not as clear, it is generally unwise to offer 

such foods to them as well.  It is also worth noting that in our practice, obesity is the most common nu-

tritional problem we see, and arguably contributes to many medical problems.   
 

With all the chocolate around during the Holidays, it is well worth mentioning that chocolate can be 

toxic to dogs.  The caffeine-like ingredients in chocolate are slow to clear from the dogôs system, and 

therefore can easily reach toxic levels in the blood.  Keep in mind that the amount and type of chocolate 

your dog eats is critical in determining if he or she will get sick.  Small amounts of milk chocolate are 

rarely a problem.  Most problems develop when a small dog eats a large amount of dark chocolate or 

worse yet, baking chocolate.  Common symptoms of chocolate toxicity are hyperactivity, vomiting,  

diarrhea, muscle twitching, convulsions or even death. These symptoms usually appear within a few 

hours of eating the chocolate. If you are concerned your dog may have eaten a large amount of choco-

late, call your veterinarian immediately; be ready with an approximate weight of your dog, an estimate 

of how much chocolate was eaten, what type of 

chocolate it was, and how much time has passed 

since it was eaten.  These are all critical factors in 

determining if your dog is in danger.  
 

Dogs, cats and birds, like people, take special inter-

est in all the shiny, glittering ornaments and decora-

tions around the house during the Holidays.  Objects 

such as tree ornaments (as well the small metal 

hooks used to hang them), tinsel, small electric light 

bulbs, and ribbons have a curious way of finding 

their way into the intestinal tracts of our pets. This 

can have serious if not tragic consequences. Try to 

plan your Holiday decorating so as to limit your 

petôs access to these objects. 
 

Sometimes during the Holiday season, the family 

pet is simply not checked on, or looked at, as much 

as usual. Be sure your pet continues to have its nor-

mal patterns of eating, drinking, and activity.   
 

Continued to Page 3 . . . 
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(707) 648-1642 

CTPickens@aol.com 

 

Tim Pickens 

Serving Glen Cove  
since 1986 

Real Estate Counseling * Selling *  Buying * 

Short Sales *  Investments *   

*Property Management* 

 

 

 

Holidays and Safety of Pets . . . .  Continued from Page 2 
  
If there is wet or cold weather, and your pet is not allowed inside the house, be sure to provide a dry, 

warm, wind sheltered place for him or her to get out of the elements. 

Be aware that at times, even in the temperate Bay Area, temperatures 

can drop quite low. Most importantly, try to spend a little extra time 

with your pet; it will undoubtedly be good for the both of you. 
 

On a final note, I should address the issue of giving pets as gifts. On 

the surface, this idea seems like a fun and special gift for a friend or 

family member, but in reality can lead to some difficult problems.  

Keep in mind that when someone acquires a new pet, either as a gift 

or otherwise, it is often a 12 to 15 years commitment for that new pet 

owner. The following questions need to be asked of the new pet    

owner before they are surprised with a new pet: Does the new pet 

owner have the appropriate space to house a pet?  Will the owner be 

able to afford the inevitable costs of   having a pet?  Itôs not unusual 

for the typical American to spend hundreds of dollars a year for     

veterinary care alone on a single pet.  This does not even address costs 

for food, grooming, toys, boarding and the like.  Does the prospective 

new pet owner have the time in their life to care for a pet?  We all 

know how pets can be a wonderful addition to our lives, but for the 

animalôs sake, always check with the new owner and involve them in any new pet decisions.  Pets, in gen-

eral, are not good items for surprise gifts.  

 

Article contributed by Dr. John Huebner, who  practices companion animal medicine at Redwood           

Veterinary Hospital in Vallejo, CA.       
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Gardening Tips:  Money For Grass 
 

Have you noticed the size of your water bills during the summer months?  Do you wish they were smaller?   
 

We live in an area that receives very little rain for seven months each year ð a fact that necessitates our hav-

ing to irrigate.  In order to save money and reduce water use, it is advisable to have plants that require less 

water. Unfortunately, the part of most yards that is not in the least drought tolerant is our lawns. Although 

most of us love green grass, lawns require a great deal of water in order to stay alive much less green. 
 

There are alternatives to having a lawn, and the Solano County Water Agency is providing an incentive to 

help make the change.  There is a program in which they are offering $1.00 per square foot (up to $1,000) to      

replace a ñwater-intensiveò lawn with more ñwater-efficientò landscape. The latter may include rock, bark, 

pavers or other permeable surfaces along with drought resistant plants and drip irrigation.  It does not include 

concrete or artificial turf.   
 

In order to participate in this program, call 707-455-1113 and arrange for a site visit during which the lawn 

area will be measured.  After the agency representative has concluded that the proposed new landscaping is 

consistent with the reimbursement program, wait for the Notice to Proceed letter. You have three months to 

remove the lawn and install the new landscape once the notice is received. Upon completion, call for the post-

inspection visit and submit the Rebate Application form that includes a list of plants and materials used in the 

conversion. Then, wait for the check and enjoy paying smaller water bills.   
 

For more information, visit SolanoSavesWater.org and learn about other programs intended to save water 

including the installation of high efficiency toilets and washers as well as smart irrigation controllers.  The 

Solano County Water Agency mailing address is: 810 Vaca Valley Parkway, Suite 203, Vacaville, CA 95688. 

 
Contributed by:  
 

Ward Stewart,  

UC Master Gardener-Solano  

 

TIME CHANGE  

Sunday,  

NOV 3rd 


